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attn.:  the members of the EBU 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear members of the EBU, 
 
At the request of the President of the EBU, a limited cash audit has been conducted based on the information 
provided and the accounting managed by Steenfisc Srl. Please note that an audit as may be required under 
Belgium law has not been performed. 
 
I have been given full cooperation from the EBU during this audit, and all my questions were answered 
promptly, thoroughly, and to my satisfaction. 
 
The reporting provides a fair view of what appears from the underlying documents. I have not noticed any 
irregularities or any material incompleteness. 
 
Notwithstanding the above, the auditor advises the board to document the administrative organization and 
establish a verifiable audit trail that includes a minimum set of checks and balances. This should include the 
decision-making process for project spendings and selecting of contracted parties. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
  
J.L.M. van Rongen 


